Mr. Nielsen:

- Construction continues @ Hart and Castaic.
- Modernization @ Bowman, Valencia, et al. going to start soon.
- Pick-up/drop off days @ all schools
 - Text books, PE gear, etc.
 - Being done safely with "drive-by" procedures
- Graduation waiting until 5/15 (when the County health orders expires), but planning ahead for last week in July (if we are allowed by law)
 - May have to go to December
 - Co. health order may be relaxed some, but don't know details yet
- MK: Virtual Graduation is going to be really cool
 - Keepsake memory for kids and families
 - Video that can be streamed after release (it's pre-recorded), to be watched with graduate and families linked in if wanted
 - o To be released on date of original graduation (GVHS: June 2)

Ms. Hunter:

- There is a high percentage of kids signing on to mental health services online
- Social Workers Care Portal posting 5-6 requests for assistance per day
- Local Churches are coming to their aide with clothes, food etc
- Wellness Centers now have a whole page on Dist.'s site for Wellness
 - Meditation every a.m.
 - Yoga Zoom meetings every Weds.
- Pete Goetz taking over Student Services for next year
- Special Ed is moving forward with Summer School (ESY)
 - Other special services are continuing online ERICs
 Speech

MK: We are not starting the next school year in July. Regular August start, but up to what County health orders are then.

Mr. Vierra:

- Working on staffing for next year. Working on collective bargains
- About 200 less students next year

Mr. Peschek:

- ESY planning program with OFL (online Model)
- Food Services are being extended at 3 sites until June 30 due to critical need (which has more than doubled since March). See Hart Dist. Website for locations and hours.

- Dist. offers, breakfast and lunch, not dinners. However, elementary schools do offer dinner.
- On Fridays Dist. is sending home sack with frozen food for the weekends.
- Going to apply for continued summer food distribution.
- Refunding \$\$\$ schools are starting to process these
 - Not able to process Proms yet due to negotiations with vendors.
- Budget being revised by Gov on 5/14
 - Be prepared for -2% COLA
 - Will be updated on 5/20 at Board Mtg.

Mr. Kuhlman:

- Proposed Grading Modifications:
- Goals: not going to P/F
 - Hold students harmless
 - Minimize student failures
 - o Intervention plan due to potential gaps in learning
- Alternate grading system:
 - o A,B,C, Credit/No Credit
 - Student has option of selecting Credit/No Credit through December

Will not be calculated into their GPA

CA Universities are backing this

Limit "No Credit"

- Only students that were failing on 3/20 will be eleigible for NC
- "All students who are on track to graduate, should be able to graduate" (quote from SBE)
- No Final Exams (traditional)
 - Only assignment that will help students' grades, bumping it up
- Flexible Finish Line:
 - Weeks 5/22 6/4

It is up to teachers to use this time to assist students who need extra focus

 Bowman – graduation requirement reduction from 230 credits to 220 credits (which are electives only)

Our District has thought through our responses and changes to policies so that no student is left behind.

- We are in the middle of what other districts are doing.
- "The elevator to success is broken, so take the stairs."
 Good quote for how we need to approach things now.
- We may have a JUNE PCC meeting. Stay tuned.